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Subject: Planning Board

Message: I am very concerned, as are many of my neighbors, regarding Camp 
Belknap's plans for various additions and alterations to their property.  We have lived 
with the horrendous odor of their septic system which took over 55 years to rectify, we 
now live with a noise level that is deafening at times from their addition of a new building 
within the last 2 years. We enjoy the peace and serenity of the lake and welcome the 
camp's attendees as we have for many many years but the ever encroaching plans to 
add, move, alter etc. and the acquisition of Farm Island has caused many safety 
concerns not only with our boaters but many boaters that have visited our bay for a 
hundred years to enjoy the wildlife, especially the loons and bald eagle that occupy our 
islands. The more land we develop leaves less land for our wildlife, and these requests 
for changes, additions, etc. never seem to stop and it is causing one to think that 
someday Tuftonboro may not be the best town in NH to live.  It is very unfair to have a 
virtual meeting that many of the wise and older members of the community cannot 
participate in and it is unfair to request this at a time when health concerns pre-occupy 
our lives and many older townspeople are afraid to leave their homes. This request 
should be postponed until the current health concerns are at a point where it is 
acceptable to do this in the proper manner. We need to see plans and locations of these 
requests and it is not possible for us to voice an opinion until that happens. Respectfully 
yours.

Your Name: Joseph Nelson


